
 

4. ENDANGERED SPECIES: Groups press Obama 
to quickly toss Bush's ESA rules (04/09/2009) 
Allison Winter, E&E reporter 

Environmental groups are pressuring the Obama administration to 
throw out Endangered Species Act regulations finalized in the 
last months of the Bush administration. 

Leaders of 20 conservation and environmental groups -- including 
the Sierra Club, the Izaak Walton League and the Union of 
Concerned Scientists -- signed letters today asking the Interior 
and Commerce departments to make quick work on a rule reversal 
within the next month. The Center for Biological Diversity also 
sent petitions requesting reversal of the rule with nearly 
50,000 signatures to Interior Secretary Ken Salazar today. 

The groups want the agencies to use the authority Congress gave 
them in a recent spending bill to fast-track the reversal of the 
regulations without public notice or comment. The omnibus 
spending bill gives the department until May 9 to overturn the 
regulations. 

"We hope that you will seize the opportunity Congress has 
provided to restore integrity to implementation of the 
Endangered Species Act and withdraw the Bush administration's 
ideologically driven regulations," the letter states. 

Environmental groups see the Obama administration as more 
sympathetic to their concerns than the Bush administration, 
although many environmental lobbyists say they are concerned 
Salazar will not move swiftly enough to overturn the rules. 
Salazar already went at odds with environmentalists for 
upholding a Bush-era decision to delist wolves. 

Bill Snape, an attorney with the Center for Biological Diversity, 
complained in a letter to the Interior secretary that neither 



Salazar nor his aides have responded to their requests for 
meetings. 

At issue in the letters today are controversial regulations that 
the Bush administration finalized last December that overhaul 
longstanding requirements for agencies to consult with Fish and 
Wildlife Service biologists on actions that might threaten 
species. The rule made those consultations optional, allowing 
agencies to skip that process in cases where they think there 
would be little harm to a species. 

Congressional Democrats and environmental groups widely 
criticized the Bush administration effort both for the substance 
of the rule and the manner in which it was completed. The 
administration proposed the regulatory overhaul in August and 
expedited its review of public comments to rush the final 
regulation. 

A group of 44 House Democrats, including seven committee leaders, 
also requested reversal of the rules in a letter sent to Salazar 
last week. Salazar spokesman Hugh Vickery said Interior is still 
considering its options for the rules. 

A memorandum from President Obama last month gave some reprieve 
for those opposing the rules. It directs federal agencies to use 
their discretion to continue to require wildlife consultations. 
But Obama's directive does not overturn all of the regulatory 
changes to the consultation process, and it does not address a 
special rule for the polar bear that environmentalists also want 
reversed. 

 


